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Dear  
 
Thank you for your letter of 21 January 2022 to the Ministry of Defence (MOD) Information 
Rights Team, requesting the following information: 

“……..14. I requested 5h, on the basis of public interests (in compliance with The 
Freedom of Information Act 2000), the number and gender of all persons serving at 
Department of Healthcare Education, Birmingham City University; and the number and 
gender of all people charged in the last 5 years along with the gender division within 
personnel serving under the Respondent. I was provided with some information but not 
the specific information I requested. I do not believe that this was escalated to the MOD 
Information Rights Team on my behalf. I wish to clarify and have the following 
information, the number and gender of all persons serving at Department of Healthcare 
Education between the years of 2016 and 2021, Birmingham City University; and the 
number and gender of all people charged between the years of 2016 and 2021 along 
with the charge and the disciplinary outcome.” 

I am treating your correspondence as a request for information under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 (FOIA). 
 
A search for the information has now been completed within the MOD and I can confirm that all 
the information in scope of your request is held. 
 
In order to protect personal information governed by the Data Protection Act 2018, Section 

40(2) of the FOI Act has been applied to some of the information by supplementing numbers 

less than 5 with a tilda (~), a full stop (‘.’) indicating a zero/null value.  All numbers have been 

rounded separately, so totals may not equal the sum of the parts.  Section 40 is an absolute 

exemption and there is therefore no requirement to consider the public interest in making a 

decision to withhold the information. 

Please note 'Department of Healthcare Education' as stated in your request is not a value 

recognised on the Joint Personnel Administration (JPA) Management Information (MI) System, 

therefore Defence College of Healthcare Education and Training (DCHET) has been used to 

search JPA records.   





If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may raise your complaint directly to 
the Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of Information 
Act.  Please note that the Information Commissioner will not normally investigate your case until 
the MOD internal review process has been completed.  The Information Commissioner can be 
contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF.  Further details of the role and powers of the Information Commissioner 
can be found on the Commissioner's website at https://ico.org.uk/. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Defence Business Services Secretariat 


